Summary of Pony Club Dress code for rallies – please read carefully and make sure that your child complies with this code. Many of the rules are for reasons of the safety of your child. 
This code will be strictly enforced at all our rallies.
The full dress code can be found here https://resources.pcuk.org/rules/
General
Members should wear a Branch sweatshirt, plain-coloured jodhpurs, a suitable plain-coloured shirt with a collar and The Pony Club tie or a Polo shirt. For safety reasons, we strongly recommend against wearing hooded clothing when riding and taking part in activities on the yard. As a minimum. shoulders must be covered for all riding activities.
Footwear
Only standard riding or jodhpur boots with a fairly smooth, thin sole and a well-defined square cut heel may be worn. Plain black or brown half chaps may be worn with jodhpur boots of the same colour. Tassels and fringes are not allowed. Boots with interlocking treads are not permitted, nor are the boots or treads individually. Stirrups should be of the correct size to suit the Rider’s boots.
Jewellery
The wearing of any sort of jewellery when handling or riding a horse/pony is not recommended for safety reasons. However, to stop any risk of injury, necklaces and bracelets must be removed, as must larger and more pendulous pieces of jewellery. For the avoidance of doubt a wristwatch, wedding ring, stock pin worn horizontally and/or a tie clip are permitted. It is recommended that stock pins are removed for cross country.
Hair
Must be tied back securely, in a safe manner to limit the risk to hair being caught and prevent scalp injuries. It should not be in a loose pony tail, but must be tied up as level as possible with the rider’s collar 
Hats and Body Protectors 
These are to be in accordance with current guidance and meet recommended Safety Standards as detailed in the Rulebooks and the link above
Spurs
From the 01.01.2025 only riders who have attained the C+ riding test (or above) or the new Spurs test will be allowed to wear spurs. This is to prevent any child using spurs in an unsuitable manner. There will be a new yellow hat tag available soon. This is an indicator that the rider is allowed to use spurs. If your child has already passed the C+ test you must ask your DC to tag your child’s hat. The Branch will be putting on a Spurs test for anyone who has not achieved the C+ test but wants to use spurs. If your child does not have the yellow hat tag on their hats they will not be allowed to use spurs at any branch training or competitions, either for this branch or in other branches. 

Stirrups
Stirrups should be of the correct size to suit the rider’s boots. They must have 7mm (¼”) clearance on either side of the boot. See here for more information https://resources.pcuk.org/?s=stirrup+rule&post_type=pdfs
Humane Girths
Humane girths are not permitted in any Sport, whether during training or competition. Humane girths pose an increased risk as many common designs may have complete girth failure if a single strap was to break. 





